Wellington Town Council Meeting 6 June 2016
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WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL

                28 Fore Street, Wellington, Somerset TA21 8AQ

Tel: 01823 662855
E-mail: info@wellingtontowncouncil.co.uk

COUNCIL MEETING

You are summoned to attend a meeting of Wellington Town Council to be held in the main hall of the United Reformed Church in Fore Street, Wellington on Monday 6 June 2016 at 7p.m.
Greg Dyke

Town Clerk
AGENDA

1. APOLOGIES
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

To receive declarations of personal or prejudicial interests, in accordance with the Code of Conduct. The usual declarations made by members are set out at the end of the agenda.
3. MINUTES

To confirm the minutes of:
Council Planning meeting Annual Council and Council on 9 May 2016 (copies attached)
4. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

5. POLICE REPORT 
6. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME
7. RAILWAY STATION
To receive TDBC Councillor Mark Edwards, Portfolio Holder for Business Development, Asset Management and Communication 
At the recent well attended public meeting in connection with reintroduction of a railway station in Wellington it was explained that the aim now is to move to the next stage of an eight stage process of a more detailed feasibility study to look at timetabling and engineering. The estimated cost is between £260,000 and £300,000. TDBC have committed £40,000 to this process but as yet the other partners have not come up with any funding.

The Town Council last considered this matter a couple of months ago when it re-affirmed its strong support for the establishment of a railway station in Wellington.
Following the public meeting Cllr Edwards was informed that the Town Council were encouraged by the outcome of the public meeting. At the meeting reference was made to a business case, LEP report and some proposed locations from Network Rail. It was felt that it would be really helpful if this information could be made available to the Town Council as it might like to consider the principle of earmarking a contribution towards the next stage Feasibility Study. Councillor Edwards has offered to attend this meeting to update the Council.

8. GRANTS
Wellington Bowling Club

An application for grant of £1,250 has been received from the Wellington Bowling Club. The application is for a contribution towards the cost of a cooker to be used at the Club. 

The Bowling Club successfully applied for a grant of £2,500 in the last financial year (December 2015) in connection with a major project to replace the roof of the premises.

Full details of the application have been previously circulated.

At the beginning of the financial year the Council made £15,000 available in its grants budget. Following grants already awarded this year there is £9,250 left.

9. WELLINGTON ONE CO-ORDINATOR – UPDATE

Following discussion on this matter at the last meeting TDBC have confirmed that it will now proceed with this appointment on the basis of three days per week which they feel would be sufficient at this time. Line management will be “flexible” and may relate to the discipline from which the successful candidate comes. Overall responsibility will be to the Local Strategic Partnership. The Town Council will have an involvement in the appointment process and will receive regular updates and reports to ensure that the areas we identify are being focussed upon.

The Council are therefore now asked to confirm its “in principle” decision and formally agree to contribute £8,600 p.a. (salary plus on costs) towards the cost of this post. The appointment would be for a two year period.

Members have agreed that this would be a good use of funds from the Devolved Services budget.  
10. TONEDALE MILL – SECURITY

The security of these buildings was an issue raised at the last meeting during the regular Police report. Members asked that it be placed on this agenda so that further consideration might be given to it. 

The situation regarding security at Tonedale Mill has worsened since the danger of entering the site was drawn attention to in the local press. There are increasing numbers of people (young and old alike) gaining unauthorised entry to the premises.
The Planning meeting of the Council will have considered separately earlier in the evening an application for amendments to Block H flats.  
Despite the submission of the planning application no updated information has been received regarding the site. The Police have confirmed that unauthorised access continues to be a problem and that entry to the site can now be achieved in a number of places without too much difficulty.
11. WAR MEMORIAL WELLINGTON PARK
At the meeting on 7 March 2016 Mr Ray Hitchcock drew attention to possibly 40 names which were missing from the list of those who fell during The Great War of 1914-18 and which could potentially be included on the memorial.
At that time Councillor Thorne submitted suggestions for enhancing the information on the war memorial. Further consideration was held in abeyance until such time as the additional names had been consolidated and authenticated.

Subsequently Councillors Thorne, Bowrah and James have begun to develop suggestions on how the War Memorial may be enhanced and brought up to date to commemorate the centenary of the end of the First World War.
It is hoped that it will be completed by 11 November 2018, the 100th anniversary of Armistice Day.
The Memorial also lists Services personnel who fell during the Second World War from 1939-45, giving a total of 221 names. There have also been other men and women from Wellington who have died in conflicts since then, but their names are not recorded on the memorial.
Councillor Thorne’s suggestion is to expand the inscriptions with information such as Christian names rather than just initials, and perhaps rank, Services unit, and date of death. At present three sides of the War Memorial are used with one left blank. He feels more could be done by making the panels larger and using the fourth wall of the memorial.
A local stonemason has been approached by the councillors to give advice on what could be achieved. The likely costs of carrying it out would be in the region of £1,800 to clean the granite, £1000 new bronze plaque with names or £1000 each if replacing old. To cut away granite and fix plaque would be £800.
The War Memorial is a listed structure and it was initially thought that approval from Historic England would be necessary. However, the Conservation Officer at TDBC has decided that it could be dealt with by ‘exchange of letter’ and without recourse to a formal application for listed building consent provided the exact nature and extent of the work could be agreed.

As the memorial is in the Park it is assumed that it’s owned by TDBC so presumably their permission would be needed in addition to any planning consent. 
Also no funds have yet been allocated for this project. It is also considered important to get the local RBL Branch on board and in support of the project. 
The councillors also want to commission cleaning of the War Memorial and see a nearby flowerbed, which is officially a Royal British Legion ‘Garden of Remembrance’, enclosed with it instead of appearing to be separate.
12. PLAY EQUIPMENT, DOBREE PARK, ROCKWELL GREEN
Councillor Barr to raise.
Councillor Barr has expressed concern about the play area at Dobree Park . The existing equipment has been out of order for a very long time and the children in the area are rightly getting frustrated. Attached to the agenda are pictures of the play area.
There is also an issue about the provision of a table tennis table to be paid for from the S106 monies allocated from the Westford Grange development. Councillor Govier has contacted TDBC recognising that although this is a wider issue than just the table, with the skate park lighting etc, the equipment for Rockwell Green should be a priority for the S106 monies. The money for all of this expenditure came from the Westford Grange development so any needs in Rockwell Green should be met before other schemes are considered. 
Councillor Barr has been advised by TDBC that “the swings are in the queue on the jobs list”.  The table tennis table hasn't yet been ordered as they are waiting for the costs of the Petanque and skate park lighting, before they proceed with ordering the table, the gym equipment, basketball hoop and table for Wellington. 

13. REPORTS BACK FROM COMMITTEES, SUB GROUPS AND OUTSIDE BODIES
(a)Wellington One - Defibrillator
Permission has now been granted for the defibrillator in Wellington to be placed on the outside of 28 Fore Street.

Arrangements will therefore be made to install the cabinet in a suitable location
 (b) Maintaining and Improving Services Working Party
A meeting of the Working Party will take place on 2 June 2016. The minutes of that meeting will be submitted to the next meeting of the Council. Any matters requiring a decision of the Council will be reported verbally.

14.  COUNCIL INCOME AND EXPENDITURE - Report attached

15. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
(a) HMRC – £137.78 - May deductions
(b) Somerset County Council - £341.35 - Superannuation for Deputy Clerk

(c) Somerset County Council - £80 - Pension Fund deficit

(d) Wellington Self Storage - £110 - Storage of Christmas Light
(e) Councillors Allowances 2016/17: In accordance with the agreed 2016/17 budget councillors allowances of £200 (less tax) plus £500 Mayoral allowance.

(Note: HMRC has advised that the appropriate level of tax has to be deducted at source. Payment will, therefore, been made on 25 June in order that the information can be submitted as part of the Council’s payroll details for the Real Time Information system)

(f) Somerset Association of Local Councils - £1,497.43 – Affiliation fee

(g) Somerset Rural Youth Project - £55.03 – 6 hours work on Youth Voice

(h) Impamark - £2,553.60 – HM The Queen 90th birthday Commemorative coins

(i) Bryan Howe - £690.60 – Internal Audit fee

(j) Chess - £82.51 – Telephone and broadband

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Members of Somerset County Council:

Councillor Andrew Govier

Councillor Ross Henley

Councillor James Hunt

Members of Taunton Deane Borough Council

Councillors R Bowrah, W Brown, A Govier, J Hunt, G James, J Reed and V Stock-Williams 
27 May 2016
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